
IRCC Updates Explained

What are the study permit changes announced by the IRCC?

What is a Provincial Attestation Letter (PAL)?

Who needs a PAL?

Where can I get a Provincial Attestation Letter (PAL)?

Who does NOT need a Provincial Attestation Letter (PAL)?

There are two main changes to the study permit process for international students. First, there’s a cap on the 
total number of study permits that will be issued to incoming students over the next two years. Secondly, most 
of the new study permit applications submitted to IRCC will also require a Provincial Attestation Letter (PAL) 
to be included in the application. 

A Provincial Attestation Letter (PAL) is a government-issued document that verifies that each study 
permit applicant has been accounted for within the new cap set by the federal government.

According to IRCC, most new study permit applicants need to provide a Provincial Attestation Letter (PAL) 
from the province or territory where they plan to study. Find out if you are required to submit a PAL here. 

Before we request for a PAL, the student:

For eligible students, we will request a PAL from the provincial government. Your PAL will have an expiry date, 
and you must apply for your study permit before the PAL expires.  

You do NOT need to provide a PAL if:

•  The IRCC received your study permit application before 8:30 AM EST on January 22, 2024.

•  You are in Canada on a study permit and are applying for a study permit extension.

•  You are in Canada and have a work permit.

•  Must meet the admissions requirements.

•  Must pay the tuition deposit.

•  May be required to complete an Intake Form or interview with our Immigration Services team to decide 
   the eligibility. 

V IEW FULL L IST OF EXCEPTIONS

https://www.canada.ca/en/immigration-refugees-citizenship/services/study-canada/study-permit/get-documents/provincial-attestation-letter.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/immigration-refugees-citizenship/services/study-canada/study-permit/get-documents/provincial-attestation-letter.html


IRCC Updates Explained

Can I get a refund if I am not issued a PAL from the provincial government 
or a study permit from the IRCC?

What are the changes announced for the Post-Graduation Work Permit (PGWP)?

If you are not issued a PAL, or receive a visa refusal, you may be eligible for a refund. Please contact your 
admissions advisor for more information. 

Our bachelor’s programs continue to be eligible for a 3-year PGWP. Starting November 1, 2024, all PGWP applicants are 
required to demonstrate a minimum language proficiency in French or English with a Canadian Language Benchmark (CLB) 
level 7 in English or a Niveaux de compétence linguistique canadien (NCLC) level 7 in French and submit a valid test report 
with their PGWP application.

HOW TO APPLY

https://www.canada.ca/en/immigration-refugees-citizenship/services/study-canada/work/after-graduation/apply.html



